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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meetings –  
Monday, September 9, 7:00 p.m.
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
   I trust that we all had a fantastic summer and are all well rested ready to kick off another great year of AOH/ LAOH Irish comradery ! – President Hogan
    The 11th Annual Summer Picnic was a success! Once again the Hibernian community rallied and supported the summer picnic. The food at Hamel’s Summit View Pavilion was delicious and the Boston Blackthorne Band provided a wide variety of music for the night. Over 125 people were served. Thanks to the following who donated gifts for the raffle: Patty Clayton, K. Sullivan, Joanne Beliveau, Peter Hogan, Fran Hennessey, Joe O’Connor, Mary Pat Murphy, Paula Paoli, J. D. Watson, M. L. Hohol, Noranne Duquette, and  Nora Moreau. Gifts for Kids games were provided by Paula Paoli.

    Additional thanks to the following who helped at the picnic: Owen Donohue, Joanne Beliveau, Lauren Beliveau, Noranne Duquette, Charlie Popp, Jim Garrant , Joe O’Connor, Pat Hogan, Paul Hogan, Paul Mengel, Paula Paoli, Fran Hennessey, Barbara Gaughan, Jim Cannon, Janet Dwyer, Mary Pat Murphy, Highland Card and Gift and Pete Hogan.
   Paul Mengel, Presidents Hogan and Paoli presented the Maurice A. Donahue Memorial Scholarship to five deserving scholars: Grace Curran of Milton, Eileen Griffin of Holyoke, Bridget Healy of Holyoke, Brendan J. Morrissey of Westfield, and Julia Pluta of Holyoke. Good luck in school.
   Thanks to the following members who prepared and served on June 9 at Kate’s Kitchen: Paul Hogan, Paul Mengel, Paula Paoli, Fran Hennessey, Janet Dwyer, Peter Hogan, Noranne Duquette, J. D. Watson, Charlie Popp and Barbara Twohig. Please save the following dates for the Fall at Kate’s Kitchen: October 6, November 10, and December 8.

    We are all signed up for The Big E Parade on Tuesday, September 17, Holyoke Day participation is limited to only 10 or 12 marchers this year, so first come first served. Details and signed up sheet will be at the September meeting open to all members & their family.

Be A Voice For Ireland – Join the Hibernians Today!
    Our membership drive continues. “Be a Voice for Ireland, Join the Hibernians Today!” First year AOH membership costs only $15.00. We have car decals, buttons, and a new brochure to hand out to prospective members. Please call President Hogan if you need these items to promote new members: 413-210-1416. We have membership ads on the Healys’ Irish program on Saturdays and ads in church bulletins presently at Sacred Heart in Springfield. Recruiting ideas are welcome. Call PFL Hogan.
    If you are not receiving our newsletter by e-mail please, send me your correct email or if you have changed you email please forward it to fishaq2@aol.com (Paul Hogan). This is an effort to save our hard earned $$. 
   Financial Secretary Peter Hogan informs us that 18 members have still not paid their 2019 dues! If you have any questions or a hardship please give Pete 413-330-6635 or myself a call 413-210-1416 so we can work something out otherwise come November 1 you will be dropped from the rolls.     
       When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH will pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
   LAOH News
LAOH state board meeting will be Sunday, September 8 at 11:00 in Lawrence.

   The Trinity Degree Team will be in Holyoke on Sunday, September 29, 1:00 p.m. at the Wherehouse?. Registration will be at 12:15 p.m. Forms will be available at the monthly meeting, or call Paula Paoli at 413-210-6031 for more information.
    Congratulations to Mary Laura Hohol and her committee on another great Chip 'N Putt tournament. A great time was had by all!  Thank you to everyone who participated and helped make it a success. There was a lot of planning and hard work to make it look so easy and fun. Fifty-two duffers competed on the grueling 18 hole course. On the non-LPGA side Judy Pratt won with the high score of 104 and Paula Conway 66 low score. Shana Wilson was closest to the pin at 114” On the non-PGA player side, Jay Whelihan shot a low 56 and Kyle Sullivan a high 88. Archie Donoghue was closest to the pin at only 2”.  Karen Blanchard scored a hole-in one.
    As we resume our monthly meetings, don't forget to keep your dues up to date.  Please send $25.00 dues to Mary Pat Murphy at 9 Magnolia Avenue, Holyoke, MA  01040. She can be reached at 413-532-2121 with any questions.

    Applications for membership are available at monthly meetings. If you know anyone who might be interested in joining us, please provide them with an application. Applications are also available on our website.
    The LAOH will have applications and quilt raffle tickets available at Blessed Sacrament's Craft Fair, which returns on Columbus Day, October 14.  We will also be selling some items to benefit the LAOH.  Please support our efforts.
     It's off to a slow start, but embroidery will soon be ready to hand out for the 2020 LAOH Irish Quilt.  Sorry for the delay. It is proving to be a formidable task, to catalog all of the years of the quilt, and have a representative design from each year for the face of the 2020 quilt. Thank you to our members who work diligently on the yearly designs.

    If you are receiving a printed copy of the newsletter and want to receive it by email instead, please contact Paula Paoli at paula5412@comcast.net or 413-210-6031 to make the change.  We appreciate those who have changed to email to save our division the cost of printing and postage.
  Dues are $25.00 per year. Send your dues to Mary Pat Murphy, 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA, 01040 or call Paula Paoli at 210-6031. The LAOH requires all dues are paid in April.
    Upcoming Events:
Big E Parade – Tuesday, September 17
Kate’s Kitchen – October 6, November 10, December 8
Train Ride – more info at September meeting

St. Patrick’s Calendar Raffle – go on sale October 7

AOH/LAOH Christmas Party – December 2

Children’s Christmas Party – to be determined

Dan’s Irish Night – Saturday, February 29

Communion Breakfast – Sunday, March 15

Saint Patrick’s Parade – Sunday, March 22

Irish Cultural Center Events

Young Dubliners in Concert
    The Irish Cultural Center invites you to an evening with the Young Dubliners on Friday, September 20, 7:30 pm at the Holyoke Elks Lodge, 250 Whitney Ave, Holyoke, MA. Doors open at 6:30 pm. This is a rare New England appearance and a special opportunity to see the upbeat, energetic delivery the Young Dubs are known for. Tickets are general table seating. Cost is $24 for ICC Patrons, $29 for general public, $33 at the door. Cash bar available. Order tickets online (recommended) or call the ICC at 413-333-4951. 

Top of Form

ICC Welcomes Yvonne de Faoite, Irish Language FLTA

     The partnership between Elms College and the Irish Cultural Center has succeeded in bringing to campus its tenth consecutive Irish Fulbright Foreign Language Teaching Assistant, Yvonne de Faoite. Yvonne recently completed a master’s degree in Irish immersion education from Mary Immaculate College in Limerick, and will teach the Intermediate: Advanced class this school year. In cooperation with Elms College, the ICC will be offering a range of Irish classes – fall semester schedule coming soon.
  Our monthly reminder from Doc Dean, Kate’s Kitchen is in need of non-perishable food items. Bring them to the September meeting.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
